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PROJECT  DESCRIPTION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is making improvements along San 
Carlos Boulevard (State Road (S.R.) 865) from north of Crescent Street to north of Hurricane Pass 
Bridge in Lee County. Improvements include modifying the Matanzas Pass Bridge to accommodate 
a shared-use path, converting the existing southbound Bus/Bicycle-Only lane to a general use travel 
lane, and converting the existing southbound right-turn-only lane approaching Main Street to a 
general use travel lane that will continue across the Matanzas Pass Bridge. Additionally, San Carlos 
Boulevard from Main Street to Hurricane Pass Bridge will be restriped to accommodate bicycle lanes 
in each direction of travel. Signalization upgrades will be made with a new traffic signal constructed 
at Main Street, and the alternating signal at Prescott Street/Buttonwood Drive will be adjusted to 
operate as a conventional signal. 

The project will enhance mobility and safety for vehicular and non-vehicular transportation and 
increase accessibility and connections between community points of interest.

WHAT TO EXPECT
During construction, motorists should expect intermittent  
nighttime/overnight lane closures Monday through Friday.  
Motorists are asked to exercise caution and reduce their speed  
while driving through the work zone. The construction schedule  
may change due to weather or other unexpected conditions.  
For the most current project details, visit the SWFL Roads  
project website at:  
www.swflroads.com/project/433726-2. 

Lee County

ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT
San Carlos Boulevard (S.R. 865) from north of Crescent Street to north of Hurricane Pass Bridge

Financial Project Identification 
(FPID) No. 433726-2

ESTIMATED CONSTRUCTION START
August 2024 

ESTIMATED PROJECT COMPLETION
Spring 2026

PROJECT COST
$13 million

CONTACT INFORMATION
Katelyn Carmona
Community Outreach Specialist
239-800-6375
katelyn.carmona@dot.state.fl.us

Scan the QR code using 
your mobile device to view 
more information on the 
project website. 

http://www.swflroads.com/project/433726-2

